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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

28 May 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Headquarters, U.S. 

Marine Corps (HQMC) memorandum 1070 MPO of 27 March 2025, which was previously 

provided to you for comment. 

 

You requested to rescind recoupment of Continuation Pay (CP).  The Board, in its review of your 

entire record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your 

assertions.  The Board concluded in accordance with Marine Corps Bulletin (McBul) 1800 dated 

15 June 2021 and Marine Corps Administrative message 084/22, Marines who are covered under 

the Blended Retirement System (BRS) are eligible to receive a one-time mid-career incentive 

payment, at 12 years of service (YOS) as calculated from the pay entry base date (PEBD), in 

exchange for an agreement to perform 4-years of additional service in his or her respective 

component.  The McBul 1800 specified a Marine who receives the entirety of CP in one payment 

under one Marine Corps component and subsequently transfers to another Marine Corps 

component will be subject to repayment of the unearned portion of CP.  However, Marines may 

request a waiver or remission of payment by submitting DD Form 2789, to the HQMC, 

Programs & Recourses Finance Office. 

 

 

 






